May 17, 1939 Page 2. Dr. Forrest C. Allen I can't begin to tell you how much I look forward to the Rules Committee meetings. I have come to enjoy my contacts with you fellows, and by you fellows I mean you, John Bunn and men of that kind who have positive viewpoints but who are open-minded, forceful and charitable of the other fellow's opinions. It is truly a privilege to meet annually with fellows like that. With personal regards, and assuring you I will not forget this matter, I am Sincerely yours Floyd A. Rowe, Directing Supervisor Bureau of Physical Welfare FAR: McG